From: Guy, Stephen < <a href="mailto:Stephen.Guy@HistoricEngland.org.uk">Stephen.Guy@HistoricEngland.org.uk</a>>

Sent: 29 September 2020 14:27

To: Metrowest1 < Metrowest1@planninginspectorate.gov.uk >

**Subject:** Development Consent for the Portishead Branch Line – MetroWest Phase 1

## FAO Miss Dowling,

I refer to your letter of 7<sup>th</sup> September relating to the Pre-examination meeting for the above application. We do not wish to make any formal representation at the meeting, as we are in the final stages of agreeing a Statement of Common Ground with North Somerset District Council. Please contact me should you have any further questions or wish to discuss our future engagement.

Kind Regards,

Stephen Guy
Inspector of Historic Buildings and Areas
Historic England South West Office
Direct Dial 0117 9750742
Mobile



29 Queen Square | Bristol | BS1 4ND https://historicengland.org.uk/southwest



We are the public body that helps people care for, enjoy and celebrate England's spectacular historic environment, from beaches and battlefields to parks and pie shops.

Follow us: Facebook | Twitter | Instagram | Sign up to our newsletter

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of Historic England unless specifically stated. If you have received it in error, please delete it from your system and notify the sender immediately. Do not use, copy or disclose the information in any way nor act in reliance on it. Any information sent to Historic England may become publicly available. We respect your privacy and the use of your information. Please read our full <u>privacy policy</u> for more information.



Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c646f72



Please consider the environment before printing this email